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	Prof. Joseph V. Bannister (second from left) and Dr Dogan Cansizlar signing the memorandum of understanding.


The Malta Financial Services Centre and the Capital Market Board - Sermaye Piyasasi Kurulu - of Turkey have signed a memorandum of understanding on information exchange.

The memorandum of understanding was signed in Malta on April 4 by MFSC chairman Joseph V. Bannister, chief executive officer Edward Carbone and by Turkish Capital Markets Board chairman Dogan Cansizlar.

The purpose of the memorandum of understanding was to create a formal framework for regulatory collaboration between the two organisations, the MFSC said. "Such collaboration should prove beneficial to protect investors and to promote the integrity of regulated markets. This will be achieved by providing clear channels for cooperation between the two countries including channels of communication, increased mutual understanding, exchange of regulatory and technical information and investigative assistance," the centre added.

The authorities have agreed to provide mutual assistance and to exchange information in response to, among other matters, requests about insider dealing, market manipulation and other fraudulent, deceptive and manipulative practices related to securities.

The agreement also encompasses the enforcement of laws and regulations on the issuing, dealing in, arranging deals in, managing and advising on securities and requests on the fitness and properness of the persons authorised to conduct such business.

The authorities have also bound themselves to provide mutual assistance upon any request regarding the duties of issuers of securities to disclose relevant information to investors.
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